
     
May 23, 2025 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, the Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Town of Mamaroneck – Town Safety and Economic 

Renaissance Roundabout Project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this 

project is the Town of Mamaroneck located at 740 West Boston Post Road, Mamaroneck, 

New York, 10543.  

 

This funding would be used to reconstruct the congested Madison Avenue/New Jefferson 

Street/I-95 Exit 17 ramp intersection into a modern single-lane roundabout. This project is an 

appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will improve traffic flow and pedestrian safety, 

promote access to local businesses and transit, and decrease congestion.  

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 

by the project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 

authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and/or 5305(a)(5).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
George Latimer  

Member of Congress 
 

 


